
La Follette Booster Club Minutes 

 

Monthly Booster Club Meeting 

9/9/2020 7:00 p.m. LHS Zoom Meeting 

Meeting called by Corey Finkelmeyer 

Type of Meeting Monthly Booster Meeting–request night 

Note Taker Karl D. Kletzien 

Attendees ## people in attendance, Zoom virtual meeting 

 
 

Discussion Items Action 

Introductions Corey called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m., 03/11/20 minutes 
approved 

Committee Reports Fundraising:​ Katy Finkelmeyer gave a synopsis of Booster Club 
fundraising activities to inform new Booster Club members 
(parents of LHS students). Athletic Director,  Tim Rockhold, 
indicated that sports teams wished not to fundraise during COVID. 
Jeremy Schmitz will be asked if the Booster Club may still fund 
raise. Winter sports is supposed to start on November 2, 2020. 
The LHS Board of Visitors (LHS alumni who fund raise for the 
school) will be asked to provide Booster Club funding due to 
challenges with COVID. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:​ Brenda Haskins gave a report. Last year, the 
Booster Club budgeted $19K for funds requested. It paid out 
$14K. $4K of funds were not allocated. Currently, there are no 
requests from teams for uniform funds. ​Motion: Principal Devon 
LaRosa will be budgeted $5K in a slush fund. Motion carried 
unanimously.​ Katy and others spoke of the great ways Devon 
has found focused funding for LHS students.  
 

Principal’s Update Principal Devon LaRosa​ provided a document to view. He 
indicated that a Zoom meeting is being set-up for students and 
teachers to help all process the recent LHS student death from a 
car accident.  
 
The Boston Globe is writing an article about the LHS student 
mentor system. All students have a direct mentor for school 
related issues.  
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Devon indicated that patience is needed in dealing with the LHS 
office since he is without a head secretary and filling the position is 
difficult due to the COVID hiring freeze.  
 
Devon described LHS neighborhood meetings where there are 
Zoom meetings of around 350 students. The neighborhood 
principals and neighborhood coordinators lead the meetings.  
 
Corey asked about providing information to voters in regards to 
the upcoming MMSD funding referendum. Devon indicated that 
there have been promotion sessions and that there will be a 
listening session on September 29. 

Athletic Director’s Report AD Tim Rockhold ​described some of the limited athletic activities 
students are able to participate in during COVID. He indicated that 
when students were provided with an athletic survey, 330 of the 
students indicated an interest in one athletic team. He described 
the partnership with ThinkItThanInkIt for athletic shirts.  

Other Business Digital Sign​: The new digital sign is not able to run correctly. The 
problem is getting the appropriate electrical supply to it.  
 
Online Clothing:​ Janet indicated that online clothing sales are 
going well. Later in the year, she will evaluate what is selling and 
what is not selling.  
 
Lancer Pride Yard Sign:​ People may get one from the Booster 
Club President’s house. Katy is willing to deliver them too. Email 
lafolletebooster@gmail.com​ to make arrangements.  

Next Meeting Next Meeting will be a Zoom meeting on  10/14/20 
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